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The board of directors (the “Board”) of Hontex International Holdings Limited (the 
“Company”) announces that, following its announcement on 21 April 2010, the 
Company’s Audit Committee has reported the preliminary results of its investigation into 
the allegations made by the Securities and Futures Commission (the “SFC”) to the Board, 
and the Board has decided that investors should be compensated.

Further to an announcement by the Company on 21 April 2010 relating to, amongst other 
things, the proceedings commenced by the SFC against the Company and its subsidiaries 
on 30 March 2010, the Company’s Audit Committee, which was appointed to conduct an 
investigation into the allegations raised by the SFC, has reported the preliminary results of its 
investigation to the Board.

The Audit Committee has reported to the Board that based on its findings so far, reliance 
cannot be placed upon the statements made in the Company’s IPO prospectus.

In light of these findings, the Board has concluded that investors of the Company should be 
compensated. The Company is currently considering how best to compensate investors and a 
further announcement will be made in due course.

This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the listing of 
Securities on the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.
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